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This meeting was rescheduled from the summer as a result of the death of the queen and the additional public holiday announced at short notice. There was no formal agenda for the meeting, which consisted mainly of a, ‘catch-up’ on changes to the practice and a discussion on the appointment system. 
1. Update on the practice
Jasvinder welcomed the group and provided the following update on the practice.

1.1 Staff Changes

The practice has lost an ANP, (Advanced Nurse Practitioner). The position will be replaced. There is now one ANP available.

A new doctor, Dr Khrana has joined the practice full time. There are now two doctors working two days per week, and one full time. 
2. The current Appointments system

A considerable amount of time was spent at the meeting discussing the existing appointments system. Peter Aslan documented and shared his experiences obtaining an appointment over three days in early December. 

· All appointments are made by telephone call to the practice at 8am, Monday to Friday.

· There are currently three receptionists available at 8am to manage the calls. 

· The telephone system ‘queues’ calls until a receptionist is available.

· There were a total of 100 ‘queuing slots’ available, once this limit was reached, the caller would be told that the number was ‘busy’, and would have to redial.

· Calls would be ‘dropped’, sometimes after a long period on hold, to reduce the load on the telephone system.

· The ‘call back’ feature is currently not working.

· The reason Peter Aslan was making an appointment, was in response to a text message sent to him by the practice on Friday evening, (when the practice was already closed). 

In response, the practice along with their telephone system provider has made some changes:

1. The number of calls that can be held in the queue has been reduced to 50.

This will result in more callers being told the number is busy but will reduce the wait time once a call has been placed into the queue. 

2.  Calls in the queue will no longer be dropped or ‘disconnected’.

3. Text messages being sent out from the practice will now state ‘routine appointment’, to reduce any patient anxiety, receiving a text message on a Friday and then no bring able to book an appointment until the following week.

The point was made at the meeting that the practice is currently very busy, due to the backlog caused by Covid, and the new work to screen potential ‘Strep A’ cases. The situation is likely to get worse as the winter progresses and the number of patients requiring help increases.
Jasvinder stated they would discuss the situation further with their telephone provider, and see if any other improvements could be made. 
During the meeting the following points were made:

· A more systematic analysis of the appointments system should be performed, to fully document the current system, which may allow improvements to be identified.

An undergraduate from Warwick University may be available to help in the analysis.   

· An on-line solution could be made available, as previously discussed, although this would require access to the relevant technical equipment. 
All appointments are currently allocated from 8am Monday to Friday. This is a ‘first come first served’ system, phoning before the switchboard opens at 8am results in a message stating the practice is closed. Once all appointments for the day are allocated, there is a recorded message stating that there are no appointments available.
Patients who do not turn up for appointments, the so called, ‘Frequent Flyers’ will be dropped from the last after three missed appointments.  

The group did ask if data on the practice can be brought to the next meeting, so it’s clear what’s happening. Such information to include: The number of patients being covered by the practice. The age groups of the patients, and the number of calls and appointments being made every day and week. The number of patients the practice are able to communicate with via text messages.













Action: Jasvinder
Information from other practices, their methods of allocating apartments is proving hard to obtain as the CCG, (Clinical Commissioning Group) is becoming the ICB, (Integrated Care Board), and the move has stopped the flow of information between practices.

3. Attendance at, and date of next meeting
The meeting decided to keep attendees to a total of 5 for the time being. The ‘core’ PRG, and one or two guests. 

It was decided to keep the meetings every three months for now, with the next meeting mid-March 2023, date to be advised by Jasvinder.
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